DRAFT

Minutes of the Full Council Meeting held at 7.00 pm, 20th April 2009, at The Pavilion, Creigiau Recreation Ground.
PRESENT: -

Councillors: 

Penri Williams, Lindsay Davies, Mike Jones, 






Stuart Thomas, Sandie Rosser, Gill Rees, Jim Prosser,





Sara Pickard, John Harrison & Sheila Dafis  
ALSO PRESENT: -
County Councillor:
Craig Williams (Pentyrch/Gwaelod)

APOLOGIES: -
Councillors:

Stewart McKay, Eric Priday & Caroline O’Connor
4
Police Matters
There were no Police officers in attendance but PCSO Liam Davies had provided the Clerk with details of the following crimes that had occurred in the previous month:

Pentyrch there had been 3 x thefts from motor vehicles, 1 common assault, 1 burglary, 1 criminal damage to a vehicle and 1 criminal damage to a motor vehicle, 2 arrests for possession of cannabis.
Gwaelod y Garth there had been 1 criminal damage, 1 theft from a motor vehicle and 1 assault occasioning actual bodily harm.

Creigiau there had been 1 theft from a motor vehicle, 2 x shed burglaries and 1 assault occasioning actual bodily harm.

The Clerk went on to advise that next PACT meeting at Creigiau is on the 12th May 2009 and the next PACT meeting in Pentyrch & Gwaelod was on the 10th June 2009.  
Cllr Jones raised the subject of whether the PCC was going to complain to the Chief Constable about the re-organisation of the neighbourhood policing team.  The Chairman, Cllr Williams pointed out that the decision had been to obtain the information from the Clerk at Radyr, which had subsequently been circulated to all Councillors by the Clerk.  Cllr Jones felt that the circulated email said a lot but did not inform very much.  Cllr Williams asked whether Councillors wished the matter to be taken further and Cllr Harrison made the point that the political parties were not happy in policing being spread so thinly in the area and that the PCC should not just accept it but make a response registering the disagreement within the Community over the action taken.  A discussion ensued during which Cllr Jones also brought up the subject of the ‘policing pledge’.  It was agreed by a vote of 5 for and 2 against that a letter is sent to the Chief Constable, expressing concern over the re-structuring and also seeking further information over the policing pledge.  Clerk to arrange

5
Public Session

Mr Kenneth Hughes was present and he brought up the subject of the deteriorating roads and specifically referred to a pot-hole on Heol y Pentre near a speed hump which was especially dangerous for cyclists or motor-cyclists.  The Clerk explained the actions that he taken and how his suggestion to CCC that they look at finessing the budget in order to spend a proportion on better quality repairs in the hope of reducing the quantity of recurring pot-holes.  This suggestion was, apparently, going to be considered at a budget meeting although any implementation would not be until at least 2010.
6
Matters Arising from the Public Session.

There was a general discussion regarding pot-holes with Cllr Jones querying the legality of the repairs carried out by CCC.  Cllr Thomas advised the meeting that at the last PACT meeting it had been revealed that the contractor responsible for the shoddy work had been replaced with a new contractor.  Cllr Harrison argued that shoddy work by contractors was only possible because the monitoring process by CCC was not effective enough.  Cllr Dafis pointed out that she had commented in one of her Councillor’s reports that a recent repair in Creigiau was of a much higher quality.
The Chairman welcomed Cty Cllr Craig Williams and re-opened the public session to give him an opportunity to update the PCC.   Cty Cllr Williams apologised for his lateness and agreed with the sub-standard repairs for roads.  There was a back-log of £75 million for repairs to roads and like other Councillors he was desperately trying to get the money for the repairs required in his ward, as indeed was Cty Cllr Delme Bowen.  He went on to thank the Clerk for copying him into the issues of concern to the Community and complimented him for ‘vigorously fighting’ on behalf of the Councillors and the Community with CCC.
7
Minutes of the full Council meeting held on 16th March 2008
Cllr Jones pointed out that at Page 6, Paragraph 195, Councillors report dated 16th March 2009, the entry was incorrect insofar as he had asked CCC if they would supply him with the number of insurance claims made since 2004 in relation to Traffic humps.  They had advised him that there had been 8 claims of which 2 related to Pentyrch.  He had asked for further details of these claims and was awaiting a response.  The Clerk advised that he would alter the Councillor’s report accordingly and that the Chairman would not be able to sign the minutes until the following day as the correction was on the last page.  Clerk to arrange
8
Matters arising 
Paragraph 192 
Cllr Jones asked what response had been received from both Creigiau Travel and the Planning Department in relation to the points that he had raised.  The Clerk advised him that he had written to Creigiau Travel and also Development Control on the 23rd March but had not yet received a reply to either.  He was asked if he would follow up the issues.  Clerk to arrange
Paragraph 194(c)
Cllr Jones stated that the 25% of the garden must remain was a guideline that CCC were ignoring.
Paragraph 195

Cllr Thomas referred to a report contained in the March 2009 Correspondence List which referred to Cllr Jones attending an appeal hearing against an enforcement notice served upon him by CCC (Development Control) and stated that he felt that Cllr Jones should have declared an interest under the Code of Conduct.  Whilst Cllr Thomas did not feel that the failure was sufficiently serious to warrant referring the matter to an Ethics Committee he did feel it was important for Councillors to realise that the Code of Conduct must be taken seriously.  Cllr Jones stated that as the matter was not discussed at the meeting and he did not feel he needed to declare an interest..

9
Minutes of the Museum Sub-Committee Meeting held on the 6th April 2009.

The minutes were accepted as a true record of the meeting.  
10
Matters Arising

The Chairman stated that he felt it was a good meeting and pointed out that the cost of setting up the museum could be thousands of pounds and that one of the recommendations was that the Clerk make an application for a grant from the Lottery.  It was agreed that the recommendation be accepted and the Clerk would make the necessary application.  Clerk to arrange
11
Community Link
The Chairman confirmed that the Spring Community Link/Cwlwm Bro had been published and distributed since the last meeting and that the closing date for the next Community Link was 15th June 2009. 
12
Clerk’s Report
12.1
Application to Divert Bridleway 2, Heol Pant y Gored.
The Clerk explained the background to the original application and went on to describe how circumstances had changed in the intervening period.  Mr Porter of Parc y Justice farm, Capel Llanilltern had collected a petition of over 50 horse riders who were seeking to maintain the status quo, and keep the bridleway where it was, as if was safer for those riders who wanted to exit on to Heol Pant y Gored to access Creigiau.  Councillors discussed the issues and agreed to support Mr Porter and formally object to CCC regarding the proposed change to the route of the bridlepath. Clerk to arrange
12.2
PCC Nomination for the Governing Body of Pentyrch School.
The Clerk explained the circumstances to members insofar as the nominated member of the Council, Cllr Jones, was not acceptable to the Governing Body of the School and that the Governing Body respectfully asked that the PCC nominate an alternative Councillor.  There was a general discussion about this, unique, situation.  Cllr Jones stated that he felt the letter, which he had seen, was a smokescreen to deflect away from the real issues which, he stated, were that a lot of parents at the school were not happy with the Headmaster and the Governing Body.  He then stated that he was not prepared to withdraw his nomination.  The Clerk was asked to read out the contents of the letter received from the Headmaster, Graham Renshaw, to the meeting.  The Chairman asked members whether they wanted to stay with their existing nomination or change to another candidate.  Cllr Thomas pointed out that the letter stated that the Governing Body were unanimous in their opinion and the PCC were faced were the two options of, either, having no representation or changing their nominee.  If the PCC did not change its nominee then the Council would not have a representative voice.  There was a further discussion during which Cllr Jones maintained that he was not prepared to withdraw his nomination.  Cllr Thomas proposed that Cllr Harrison be nominated as the PCC representative on the Governing Body of Pentyrch Primary School.  This was seconded by Cllr Rees.  The Chairman asked Cllr Harrison whether he was prepared to accept the nomination to which Cllr Harrison stated that he would accept because, despite the sad circumstances, the PCC needed to be represented.  He was duly elected.  Cllr Jones abstained from the vote.  Clerk to arrange
12.3
Joint meeting of Cardiff Community Councils with CCC.
The Clerk explained the request from St Fagans CC  for the PCC to host the next meeting on 12th or 13th May 2009.  It was agreed that PCC would host the meeting and the Clerk was asked to make the necessary arrangements and find a suitable venue.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Jones asked for a copy of the minutes of the last meeting as did Cllr Harrison.  The Clerk agreed to email a copy to both Councillors.  Clerk to arrange
12.4
Purchase of a Pole Pruner for Maintenance Staff
It was agreed to make the purchase of a Stihl H101 Pole Pruner.  Clerk to arrange
12.5
PCC Nomination for the Governing Body of Creigiau Primary School
The Clerk explained the letter received from David Dawkins, the Clerk to the Governing Body of Creigiau Primary School and a discussion ensued.  No volunteers emerged from those present and it was felt that Cllr O’Connor should be offered the nomination as she had children in the school.  In the event that she declined the offer the matter would be referred back to the AGM in May.  Clerk to arrange 
12.6
Update on Complaint against the Royal Mail by a Creigiau Resident.
The Clerk advised members on the background to this situation and this was expanded upon by Cllr Thomas.  It was resolved that the Clerk should write to the Head Postmaster in Cardiff.  Clerk to arrange
12.7
Raised Bed opposite Creigiau Inn.
The Clerk explained the circumstances surrounding the request to plant up an area in CCC ownership for the benefit of the village.  It was agreed that if CCC agreed that the PCC would fund the plants and carry out the planting and, in view of Creigiau 23 support for the initiative last year, to ask Creigiau 23 for a donation towards the costs.  The Clerk further advised that he had an appointment to meet Peter Hamblin CCC (Parks) at the site on Wednesday 22nd April.  Clerk to arrange
13
Schedule of Payments and Receipts
Payments of £8,301.24p and receipts of £1,70.00p were recorded for March 2009.  These were accepted.
14
Planning Applications
There were 8 planning applications to consider:
a) 09/00442/W ~ Cllr Jones informed the meeting that he had looked at all the plans that morning in the Council offices and his views had not changed from the email he had sent to the Clerk on 20th January 2009.  He stated that to his amateur eye there did not appear to be a problem with any of the applications, but when you looked at the extensions planned for the side and rear of properties they would make the houses huge.  He was of the opinion that the Planning meetings did not really consider the merits of each application and did not really take notice of what the Community Council had to say as they went through the applications like a ‘dose of salts’.  Cllr Jones went on to say that he wished to return to his more general points on planning after consideration of the individual applications and he wanted to make three points relating to no planning applications at all, the development plan from CCC and information regarding the development plan. Cllr Thomas referred to the planning application and wanted to be assured that there would be sufficient off-street parking as Tregarth Court was close to the school and became very congested.  Clerk to arrange
b) 09/00444/W ~ No adverse comments although Cllr Jones advised that his comments were the same for all the applications.
c) 09/00457/W ~ Cllr Davies felt that the application had been worded wrongly and where the application stated that the portacabin would be present for a minimum of 3 years, she felt that it should have read for a maximum of three years as otherwise the application, if granted, would be open-ended..  Clerk to arrange
d) 09/00507/W ~ No adverse comments.  
e) 09/00526/W ~ Cllr Rosser was concerned over access to the site for materials and where they would be stored bearing in mind the narrowness of the access lane.  Clerk to arrange
f) 09/00527/W ~ No adverse comments.
g) 09/00554/W ~ No adverse comments.
h) 09/00585/W ~ No adverse comments.
Cllr Jones advised that he brought two comments from the meeting of the North West Conservation Group relating to policy 11 and Policy 220.  He explained these policies in full detailing policy 11 as relating to ‘design of aesthetic quality’ and 220 as relating to ‘good design’.  He referred to stables erected in Heol y Parc, Pentyrch which did not have planning consent and had been there for 2½ years and CCC had done nothing about it.  He was of the opinion that planning enforcement were not doing their jobs.  Cllr Thomas advised members that Cllr Peter Davies had raised this as an issue some 18 months previously and the PCC had had considerable discussions with CCC.  The Clerk was asked to raise again the issue of the stables at Heol y Parc that had been built without planning consent and establish the current position.  Clerk to arrange
15
Correspondence
Cllr Jones asked if he could have a copy of the response sent to Richard Hessey-White dated 20.4.09.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Thomas queried the progress with the MoU with CRAMC (Email 25.3.09) and whether the document was being brought back to the Council.  The Clerk advised him that the document had been agreed and was awaiting signature and return for the PCC to do likewise.
Cllr Davies asked the current position regarding Mr Tyler (Email 16.4.09) and was advised by the Clerk.

Cllr Thomas expressed concern over the email from Robin Simpson (27.3.09 & 6.4.09) regarding the non-delivery of the Community Link and queried what steps had been taken to ensure the Link was delivered.  The Clerk advised him that payment had been with-held.
Cllr Thomas queried the correspondence from One Voice Wales (20.4.09) and asked about the pay settlement for staff.  The Clerk advised of the current situation.
Cllr Thomas felt that the email from CCC refusing further litter bins for Creigiau (20.4.09) was unacceptable and the matter should be pursued.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Thomas referred to the letter from CCC (16.4.09) regarding the supposed clearing of debris on the A.4119 and was assured by the Clerk that the matter had been responded to and would be followed up.

Cllr Jones asked for a copy of the email from Jackie Howard dated 25.3.09.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Pickard raised the issue of the potential allotments in Pentyrch (email 16.4.09) and advised members that she had been approached by several people interested in allotments in the area.  She went on to say that she had been advised of the background to the current situation by the Clerk and would be pursuing the matter with the Clerk to try and get allotments established in the village.

Cllr Jones asked Councillors whether they were aware of his email regarding the EU Passenger Rights Directive (30.3.09) which he claimed could affect the future of rail and coach transport in the country.  The Councillors were not aware.  He asked the Clerk to circulate his email to all Councillors.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Jones asked whether the letter from Michael Smith (6.4.09) related to the same request for a Pelican Crossing as Mr Hessey-White.  The Clerk advised him they were two separate requests.  Cllr Jones asked for a copy of the email response.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Jones asked for a copy of the letter received from Neil Godfrey, CCC (Traffic Management) (9.4.09) in relation to school buses travelling through Pentyrch.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Jones referred to the letter from CCC (Planning Policy) relating to a briefing on the LDP (7.4.09) at 10am on Tuesday 28th April and asked to be considered.  Councillor Lindsay Davies also expressed an interest.  The Clerk advised that he would inform the Policy Group at Strategic Planning.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Harrison referred to his email to Cty Cllr Williams (24.3.09) and advised that he had written to him with regard to the Neighbourhood Renewal Scheme.
16
Forward Planning
The Clerk advised the Council of the current situation which gave an indication of the end of year accounts, the balances left and also the reserves.  In addition he confirmed receipt of the precept for 2009/2010 and the investment of £50,000 in a guaranteed investment account albeit at a much reduced rate to previous years.

Cllr Thomas referred to the ‘new’ Council being nearly 12 months old and that meetings had seemed to concentrate on re-naming ‘Police Matters’, Traffic Calming, Dog Fouling and CRAMC.  He felt it was time to set an agenda on what this Council would like to achieve in the remainder of the four years.  He did not feel that this need to be expensive but it was important for Councillors to identify what could be achieved.  Cllr Rees agreed stating that the PCC used to identify 3 or 4 projects to concentrate on during the term of the Council but this had not been done now for some years.  Cllr Harrison thought it was an excellent idea especially in relation to Environmental Improvement and Village Enhancement.  There was a general discussion and it was decided that Councillors would convey their ideas to the Clerk prior to the next Forward Planning session, at the July meeting, in order that the Clerk could collate them and present them to the meeting.

17
Councillors’ Reports
	Date
	Councillor
	Report
	Action Taken

	24.3.09
	Sheila Dafis
	There has been a carpet fly-tipped at the lay-by on Heol Pant y Gored, just past the farm on the way to Pentyrch.
	Email to C2C 24.3.09

	24.3.09
	Sheila Dafis
	Further to the Councillor’s report from Cllr Gill Rees I have identified that the entrance to Parc y Bryn from Heol Creigiau would be a suitable spot for daffodil bulbs.
	CMO to arrange

	24.3.09
	Stuart Thomas
	I have just been advised that a lot of items have been dumped on Star Lane, Capel Llanilltern and the bottom part of Heol y Parc, near Craig y Parc School, Pentyrch.  It appears to be mainly household waste in black bags some of which have been ripped and paper is being blown everywhere.
	Email to C2C 24.3.09

	24.3.09
	Stuart Thomas
	I have been advised that there is a large pot-hole on Star Lane, Capel Llanilltern approximately 100 yards up the lane from Fox’s Den.
	Email to C2C 24.3.09

	25.3.09
	Stuart Thomas
	The double manhole cover on Heol Pant y Gored, between Dol y Coed and Pant y Gored Farm, and which was partly covered in tarmac last year has now developed a large hole in it and is extremely dangerous.
	Email to C2C 25.3.09

	1.4.09
	Sheila Dafis
	In the second of the two lay-by on Heol Pant y Gored is a tyre and a quantity of building rubble and blue plastic bags that have been fly-tipped.
	Email to C2C

 1.4.09

	1.4.09
	Eric Priday
	The stop-cock covers outside 12, 16, 18 and 22 Bronllwyn, Pentyrch, are all open and dangerous as is the stop-cock cover outside 40 Heol y Pentre at the junction with Lon y Fro, Pentyrch.  I believe they are all loose and pedestrians walking on them are causing them to spring open and be a danger to other pedestrians.
	Email to C2C

 1.4.09

	6.4.09
	Eric Priday
	I had received a request from Mr Lunnon, 11 Pantglas, Pentyrch asking whether CCC can modify the street light at the bottom of the lane that runs alongside his house and down to Castle Lane, in order that the light does not shine into their garden.
	Email to C2C 

6.4.09

	6.4.09
	Stuart Thomas
	Can you find out when the community skips will be in the villages this year as I have tried to find this out from Cardiff but without success?  Also could you find out when the Capital Times will be delivered as the times of the skips are supposed to be in there?
	CCC confirmed that there will not be Community Skips this year.  Capital Times has had problems delivering in Creigiau area.

	7.4.09
	Sandie Rosser
	It has been reported to me by a resident of Georgetown that there is household rubbish strewn in the hedge on the right hand side going up to Georgetown.
	Email to C2C 

9.4.09

	7.4.09
	Sandie Rosser
	Also, they are complaining about the amount of dog mess that is being left along the lane outside their houses, especially at the top of the lane when dog walkers leave the woods. They would like a dog sign like the one at the entrance to Georgetown to be placed at the entrance by No.9.
	Email to C2C 

9.4.09

	7.4.09
	Sandie Rosser
	I reported some time ago, that the drain opposite Old Drift Garage by the footpath on the left hand side going up was blocked with leaves; it is now blocked with small stones.
	Email to C2C 

9.4.09

	15.4.09
	Sheila Dafis
	Winifred Davies, ‘Winnie the Garth’, will be 100 years old on 27th June 2009.  I believe it would be a good idea to celebrate this occasion by the PCC, perhaps, buying a planter together with a suitable plant.  What do other Councillors think?
	For consideration

	20.4.09
	Stuart Thomas
	The road markings, ie the stop markings and centre lane markings, at the junction of Cardiff Road and the A.4119 at Robin Hill, Creigiau have gone completely and need renewing.
	Clerk to arrange

	20.4.09
	Stuart Thomas
	I am disgusted by CCC dropping of the Community Skip scheme and feel that we should write to CCC to complain.
	Clerk to arrange

	20.4.09
	Sara Pickard
	I would like to thank the Clerk for the flyers and posters he put up in respect of the play I was in with the Hijinx theatre Company.
	Clerk to arrange

	20.4.09
	Mike Jones
	The lights outside the shops at high Corner, Pentyrch are out of synch and still on at 9am.  In addition the light outside the butchers shop is not working and hasn’t worked for four months.
	Clerk to arrange

	20.4.09
	Mike Jones
	The notice on the top of Garth Mountain needs refurbishing as it is looking very worn
	Clerk to arrange

	20.4.09
	Mike Jones
	What is the situation with the school youth club?  Could the Clerk please enquire as to the intentions for the youth club for the new educational year in September 2009.
	Clerk to arrange

	20.4.09
	Mike Jones
	The issue of the zebra/pelican crossings, the pot-holes by the speed humps and parking around the Acapela on a recent occasion are all examples of traffic management issues which, if there was a cohesive traffic management scheme, would not be the problems that they are.
	Information only

	20.4.09
	Jim Prosser
	The sharp bend at the junction of Station Road and Heol Pant y Gored by the Creigiau Recreation Ground needs something to indicate to traffic at night that it is a sharp and dangerous bend.  It would benefit from a sign or double white lines in the middle of the road.
	Clerk to arrange

	20.4.09
	Sheila Dafis
	I refer to my Councillors Report of 15th April and would ask Councillors to consider my suggestion to celebrate the 100th birthday of a Pentyrch resident, Winifred Davies.  All Councillors agreed on the purchase of a planter.
	Clerk to arrange


The Clerk reminded all Councillors that the purpose of ‘Councillors Reports’ was to advise the Clerk, in advance of the meeting, of any items of for inclusion in ‘Councillors Reports’ in order that the Clerk can act upon them immediately.  In addition the Clerk records the ‘Councillors Reports’ within a document that is circulated with the pre-read papers and which is then included within the Minutes of the subsequent meeting.  Any Councillors reports received between the Wednesday prior to the meeting and the Monday morning of the meeting are recorded on the Clerk’s Supplementary Report and again included with the Minutes.  In theory, therefore, the only Councillors reports that need be aired at the meeting are those reports that have come to notice between the Monday morning of the meeting and the meeting itself.

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.10 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
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